


[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
Augusta: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Helen Rogers (Knox County Homeless Coalition), Melody Fitch (Family Violence Project), Susie Whittington (VA), Donna Kelley (KBH), Chet Barnes (DHHS),Michael Tilton (ESM, Inc), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC), Josh D’Alessio (PCHC), Beth Crowe (FVP), Allison Gallagher (MaineHousing), Kelly Watson (MaineHousing).
Portland: Vickey Rand (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Steve Ellis (Frannie Peabody Center)
Lewiston: Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Janis Lara Hewey (Catholic Charities/PATH), Ally Smith (Veterans, Inc.)
On the Phone: Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Beth Meneses (CHCS), Betty Palmer (Mid Maine Homeless Shelter), Shanna Curry (Shaw House Waterworks ), Rita Defio (Sweetser), Gail Gerow (OHI), Phil Allen (Preble Street/SSVF), Hanna Ives (New Hope for Women), Jennifer Trowbridge (WHCA/SSFV)Elise Johnson (Safe Voices), Rachel Jackson-Hodgdon (Western Maine Outreach ), Arleen Racliff (Western Maine Outreach), Sharon Dean (Sunrise Opportunities/ Milbridge Harbor), Christine Roberts (HUD)
Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date:  December 17, 2015
Time: 1pm to 3pm
Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 



Review of Minutes from Nov. 12, 2015 - Approved as submitted.

Committee Updates:
Resource Committee: Conducted a Housing Resource Training at the Region 2 Homeless Council meeting on Dec. 11th. Great turnout, great feedback – folks really felt they got a lot of good information. We should coordinate with other regions too in the future.

Data Committee:
“Having Mary Wade on the committee is a blessing”. Mary volunteered to be secretary, she updated the group on standard quality reports and worked with Bowman on updating ART Reports. Made clear to HMIS users that the HMIS Team is dedicated to assisting them – every issue has been resolved.

Policy Committee:
The new Federal Budget Bill has passed – mostly good news, some not so good. 
-McKinney Vento funding is up 5.4% over last year to $2.25B
-HOME, which was threatened with drastic cuts, is up $50M over last year.
-HOPWA up $5M
-The National Housing Trust Fund was not touched
-But, Section 8 HCV is still seeing the effects of sequestration
The State Legislature is still on break.
-BRAP RFP was awarded to Shalom House
-S+C RFP will be issued very soon
-Funding was approved to deal with heroin issues – some for treatment, some for law enforcement

MaineHousing Updates:
-ESHAP Application processing is done – eligible agencies have been notified
-CCI is transferring their shelter operations to RGH
-Western Maine Outreach is a new awardee this year.
-Hope Have did not submit an application by the deadline. They did submit one, but it was late and incomplete, so they are not eligible. Cindy has had conversations with other providers in L/A about this and those talks will continue. In the meantime, the funds that HH would have been eligible for will remain with the rest of the ESHAP funds, to be distributed to participating agencies in accordance with the new formula.

Statewide Homeless Council Update:
Cullen presented a report on numbers from the Oxford Street Shelter, showing the impact of various programs and efforts over the years, including the recent Long Term Stayer initiative. Awa credited MaineHousing (Cindy and the HMIS Team) for creating and providing the LTS Reports, and DHHS (Chet and S+C staff) for connecting with shelters and helping house people. 
-SHC discussed the definition of “Long Term Stayer”, with fewer people reaching the 180 mark perhaps that number could be adjusted. Also ‘Stayers’ implies that they have to be staying in a shelter – this is not the case – the initiative can help those who are unsheltered too – but it is harder to prove the length of time they have been homeless without shelter records. New PATH data efforts should help on this.
-There will be a HUD webinar January 13th on the new HUD Definition of Chronic Homeless. We should run CH numbers before and after the change to see how the new parameters impact those figures.
-SHC and the RHC’s agreed to send a Thank You Letter to Senator Collins for her support of FUP and other efforts. A MOTION was made that MCOC send or sign on to this. PASSED

Long Term Stayers Update: (In addition to what was reported at SHC) 
-Cullen was asked by USICH to write a Blog post about the LTS Initiative here in Maine. It was published on November 21st and is receiving national attention.
-According to Chet, the number of LTS’s is going down, but we are hearing more and more about people sleeping out. We need better data on this in order to prove it, and address it.

The 2016 Point-in-Time:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Janice and Kelly outlined the forms and the methodology that have been developed for this year. It is recommended that we adopt the forms created by MaineHousing. The Shelter form is very much the same as that used last year except for questions about length of time homeless – this relates to the new CH definition. For the Unsheltered Count, we have to option of conducting a “Census” or a “Sample”. Sampling involves extrapolation. Census means actually counting, and only counting, the people you encounter. It is recommended that we use the Census method, as we have in the past. There is also the question of restricting data collection to the “Night of Count” or using a “Service Based Count”, which allows a broader time frame but requires more data be collected on each person. There are pros and cons to each. It is recommended that we use a combination of the two – Collecting Night of Count information from shelters and outreach on the night of Wednesday, January 27th, 2016, AND on January 28 and 29, collecting information at other locations, but the referring back to where people stayed the night of the 27th.  This also means we will not be using the ‘observation’ form that allowed for collection of information regarding people who were seen, but not interviewed on the night of the count. 
A MOTION was made to approve the forms and methodology recommended here. PASSED.
Kelly is preparing live and recorded trainings that will be available in the coming weeks.
Janice is coordinating outreach statewide and will need the names and contact info for anyone interested in helping. She has compiled a list of county level coordinators but still has some areas needing coverage. The Resource Committee is also very involved in the PIT and is meeting tomorrow at the FVP offices in Augusta, so anyone interested is welcome to attend. 

Vets at Home Technical Assistance:
Details were reviewed at Steering and posted to www.MaineHomelessPlanning.org . There will be weekly meetings with Heather Rhoda, who is providing Technical Assistance on this. Better data and data sharing will allow for tracking clients through the system from first contact at outreach or shelter, into stable housing. The work will start with the benchmark data available now and will build from there. This plan needs buy-in from the CoC’s and the joint Board. Susie says they are close to getting an ROI that would allow both CoC’s to share data. Chet added that this sort of agreement, being able to see who the clients are, will make a huge difference, as it did with the LTS initiative. Cindy suggested the CoC’s write to HUD about tearing down the walls that prevent this sort of agreement.

New Chronic Homeless Definition:
The final rule has now been posted. There will be a HUD webinar soon to go over the details. This goes into effect January 15th, prior to the Point-in-Time, so everyone needs to get up to speed on this.

Other Business:
If folks have read the new Homeless Rule, it states that ESG Recipients MUST PARTICIPATE in their local Continuum of Care. It is up to the CoC to determine what they consider ‘participation’ but it must be documented and consistent. This means that shelters who have not previously attended CoC meetings will now be at the table. Perhaps the Resource Committee could help coordinate this effort, share contact information, and give the new folks a ‘CoC 101’ briefing. 

Next Meeting:
Jan 2, 2016 – NOFA Debriefing and feedback discussion.    
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